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Members of Consultative Group Attend First Committee Sessions

The folo wing article is based on a
report prepared by the Permanent
Mission of Canada to the Unted
Nations.

Fram October 12 ta 17, nine members
of the Consultative Graup on Disarmament
and Arms Contrai Affairs visited the
United Nations ln arder ta deepen their
knowledge and understanding of the First
Committee of the UN General Assembly.
The First Cammittee is the principal UN
General Assembly forum dealin with
arms contrai, disarmament and interna-
tional security questions. The programme
in New York was designed ta give the
participants a better understanding of the
operatian of the First Committea, upan
which they cauld draw during the course
of their future wor<.

The participants were briefeci on the
arms contraI and disarmament activities ýe
of the Permanent Mission af Canada, the
respansibilities of the Ambassador for
Disarmament, overal UN organization, Ambassador Douglas Roche and members of the Consultative Group on Disarma-

and the First Commlttee agenda. They ment and Arms ContraI A flairs during their visit ta the United Nations in Qctaber.

were addressed by UN representatives by ail countries. Against this back- Ms. Elien Gould
of Poiand, Cameroan, the Federai ground, the participants prabed - and Project Plaughshares
Repubiic of Germany, the United States prodded - the depths of Canadian arms Saskatoan, Saskatchewan
of America, the Union of Soviet Sociaiist contraI policies and did not hesitate ta
Republîcs and by UN secretariat officiais. advance their own suggestions for Mrs. Joanne Harris
The participants attended a number of appropriate Canadian policles. Educators for Peace
meetings of the First Committee, where Torbay, Newfoundiand
they were able to see firsthand how the Administrative arrangements for the
arme control and disarmament process Consultative Group programme were Mrs. Margaret Hoddinott
works in the Flrst Committee. In the First coordinated by Mr. Firdaus Kharas, Canadian Institute of Strategic Studies
Cormlittee, the group heard the main Executive Director of the United Rexdale, Ontario
Canadian intrvention, delivered on Nations Association in Canada, who aiso
October 16, by Mr. Douglas Roche, the served as the programme conducting Mr. Peter Ross
Ambsaor for Disarmament. There off icer. Canadian Student Pugwash
were also opportunities to make bilaterai Ottawa, Ontario
contacts, to attend sessions of thie UN
General Assernbly and other commlttee Participants in the Consultative Group Ms. JiIi Lightwood
meetings, andi to meet non-governmental programme were: Island Peace Group

reprsenativs a theUN.Charlottetown, PEI
Professor Cynthia Cannizzo

Durng~ the course of their visit to the Strateglo Stq4dies Program Professor Denis Stairs
UieNainthe Iitricacles of University of Calgary Professor of Politicai Science

multil aia diplomacy andi the complex- Calgary, Alberta Dalhousie University
itiAýq nf trvÈkla to obtain aoreement on Halifax, Nova Scotia
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